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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

As you receive this monthly report, a new season has already begun. Schools everywhere are 

now in session, and churches have also entered a new quarter of Bible study classes. The 

close of one season and the start of another reminds us that our weary bodies, minds, and 

spirits are given a fresh renewal of energy, enabling us to continue pressing toward the goal. 

First, we are very glad to announce that the study guides for Galatians and Ephesians have 

both been fully proofread, and the final PDF editions are now available online at the Chinese 

Bible School website. These study guides are free for all who are interested in reading, 

downloading, and sharing. The content of the study guides aligns with the video lessons 

already available on our website, so students may watch the videos and at the same time use 

the guides for deeper study. The download links are as follows: 

• Traditional Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/traditional-downloads/ 

• Simplified Chinese: https://chinesebibleschool.org/simplified-downloads/ 

We sincerely invite you to share these links with your family, friends, or anyone interested in 

the work of the Chinese Bible School. Thank you! 

Second, we are excited to share the progress regarding the video lessons on First Corinthians. 

After several months of diligent work, we have completed the manuscripts for all 28 lessons. 

We are now fully focused on preparing the visual slides and illustrations for each lesson, 

which will be used in the video recordings. Our plan is to record all 28 lessons during the 

first two weeks of October. 

Our current method is to prepare the visuals and animations in Apple Keynote beforehand, 

and during the studio recording, the same Keynote slides are played simultaneously. This 

approach has two main benefits: 

1. The conversion between Traditional and Simplified Chinese can be done directly in 

the software, avoiding the older, time-consuming method of copying and pasting text 

into Google Translate. 

2. Because the slides and animations are played in sync with the recording, their timing 

matches perfectly with the video, which greatly reduces post-production editing time. 

Since late last year, we have been producing videos with this method, which has significantly 

increased our output. So far, using this approach we have completed and uploaded the video 

lessons for 1 Timothy, 2 Timothy, Titus, Galatians, and Ephesians. 

We are deeply grateful for your constant prayers, support, and encouragement. It is only 

through the grace of God and your partnership that this work continues to bear fruit for His 

kingdom. Let us continue to run with endurance, fixing our eyes on Jesus, until the day we 

receive the eternal crown of glory. 
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